
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Reference:  20200104_R02_ Flood Impact Statement 

 

 

Date: February 17, 2021 

 

Morson Group P/L 

Attn: Ruben Hernandez  

Suite 4, 94 Oxford Street, Darlinghurst, NSW 2010 

postal: Po Box 170, Potts Point, NSW 1335 

 

 

 

Dear Sir, 

 

 

RE: Flood/ Local overland flow Impact Statement for Proposed Residential Flat Building at 44-48 

Rodley Avenue, Penrith, Lots 62, 63, and 64 in DP 33490 

 

 

 

The flood assessment is based on the flood advice letter provided by Penrith Council, ref. ECM9024066, 

dated 18 February 2020. The flood advice letter reveals that the site itself is not located within the 

floodway. However, as Rodley Avenue is affected by local overland flow as a result Council’s flood related 

development controls are applicable on this development.  
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The proposed development proposal complies with is Council’s flood related control and is consistent 

with Council’s Development Control Plan for Flood Liable Land in the following manner: 

 

 All proposed habitable floor levels are at a minimum RL 27.6m AHD (1% AEP flood level + 0.5m 

freeboard). 

 The access ramp to the underground basement has a crest at a minimum of RL 27.4m AHD 

(1% AEP flood level + 0.3m freeboard) 

 Any openings to the basement, including ventilation grills and the crest to any stairway, are at 

a minimum of RL 27.4m AHD. 

 4m wide front setback area to act as an overland flow path with no filling and obstruction. 

Additionally, any fencing within the northern and north-eastern boundary to be “Open Style” 

to ensure the overland flow can traverse downstream unobstructed.      

 Pad-mount substation to be sufficiently above the 1% AEP flood level as required by the 

Energy provider/ Respective authority.   

 

 

The proposed development does not contribute to any loss of flood storage, and does not results in any 

change to the existing flood/ overland flow extent, flood behaviour and flood hazard due as it is located 

outside the floodway. In our opinion; the abovementioned measures will be sufficient to satisfy council’s 

flood related development controls. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Version: 1, Version Date: 11/03/2021
Document Set ID: 9507432



Version: 1, Version Date: 11/03/2021
Document Set ID: 9507432



  ENGINEERING VALUE 

 

20200104_R02_ Flood Impact Statement        

Page - 4 - of 6   www.sgce.com.au 

 
 
 

                           

Version: 1, Version Date: 11/03/2021
Document Set ID: 9507432



Version: 1, Version Date: 11/03/2021
Document Set ID: 9507432



Version: 1, Version Date: 11/03/2021
Document Set ID: 9507432


